INSTITUTE OF FISHERIES MANAGEMENT

GREATER LONDON & S.E. BRANCH

BRANCH MEETING AND AGM  

THURSDAY 5th DECEMBER 2019 – 6.00pm

Kings College, Bush House, Aldwych
AGENDA

1.
To approve the minutes of the Annual General Meeting on 5th December, 2018.

2.
Matters arising from these minutes.

3.
Chairman’s Report

4.
Secretary’s Report

5. 
Membership Report

6.
Treasurer’s Report

7.
Election of Officers and Branch Committee

8.
Branch Programme for 2020

9.
Other Branch Activities for 2020

10.
2021 Annual Conference

10.
Membership Subscriptions for 2020

11.
Any Other Business

Committee Reports will be tabled at the meeting

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON THURSDAY 5th DECEMBER 2018 AT KINGS COLLEGE LONDON
Apologies were received from T.Ferry, M.Chadwick, D.Fraser, E. Barton & L.Millar. 
1.  Minutes of the AGM held on Monday 6th December 2017.
The minutes were approved.
         


Proposed: P. Spillett., seconded: R. Bailey
2.  Matters Arising from the Minutes
There was some general discussion about both timing and location of meetings. Several members present wanted to consider an earlier start time for evening meetings. P. Spillett expressed concern about future access to venues at Kings College and noted the need to consider other appropriate venues as opportunities arise. The Chair agreed to take these concerns on board with forward planning. 







Proposed: M.Robson, seconded: D. Martyn. 

3.  Chairman’s Report
This was circulated in advance and tabled at the meeting.  The Chair provided highlights of an active year for the Branch. Subscriptions have been kept at the same level for some years now, highlighting the excellent value provided by the Branch programme. The Chair noted how attendance at branch events count towards CPD for Chartered Environmentalists. Membership had risen slightly since 2017, with a total membership for 2018 of 57. The Chair urged all to promote the Branch and to renew their own subscriptions, preferably by Standing Order.  He thanked King’s College and Fishmongers Company for their continued support. He noted the success of the flagship Annual Sherry Evening, while recognising the high costs of this event. The Chair agreed that this event structure will be subject to review in the coming months. Thanks were extended to all speakers and to Robert Embury of Fishmongers’ Company and to Fiona Haughey of the Archaeology of the Thames project for their invaluable inputs to the Billingsgate and foreshore visits respectively. For the fourth year in succession, the Branch made a substantial contribution to the Thames Festival and Tidefest, providing seine netting demonstrations as part of a wider educational initiative, at Southwark and Kew. 
Thanks were extended to all of the Branch committee members for their support and hard work.  The Branch chooses to have a relatively large Committee to help spread the load amongst people who are already very busy. Special thanks were extended to the Hon. Sec. Steve Colclough and to the Treasurer, Matthew Robson, and to our Honorary President, Roland Bailey for his wise inputs to the Branch. Rob Pearson was resigning from the Committee as Membership Secretary because of work pressures, so many thanks were expressed to him and a welcome extended to Sarah Hussey, who has taken on the post, pending AGM elections. The Chair noted that Committee Officers and Members have represented the Branch at IFM Council Meetings, on both the Thames & South East River Basin District Liaison Panels (WFD delivery), the Thames Estuary Partnership Fisheries Action Group and other meetings and have responded on behalf of the Branch to various consultations. The Report was accepted.
 Proposed: P. Spillett seconded: D. Martyn 
4.  Hon. Secretary’s Report

This was circulated in advance and tabled at the meeting.  Detailed further background on the meetings and visits for 2018 was provided by the Hon. Secretary. The report was accepted.

Proposed:  M. Robson  seconded:  S. Hussey 
5.  Treasurer’s Report

A provisional balance sheet and report were circulated in advance and tabled at the meeting.  Overall, Branch funds remain healthy, with a slight reduction on the closing balance for the year reflecting in part the high costs of the Annual Sherry Evening, although these have been reduced in the last two years by judicious management of the event. The need for further sponsorship to boost funds was noted by several members. The Chair agreed that the Committee needed to address this issue over the coming months. The report was accepted.  





Proposed: D. Martyn  seconded: R. Bailey  

6.  Membership Report

The Membership Report was circulated at the meeting and described by the acting Membership Secretary, Sarah Hussey. Membership had grown slightly from 2017, with a total membership of 57. This compares to 67 members in 2016 and 58 in 2015. Reference was made to our growing online presence with a following on our Branch Facebook Group of over 500 people. Thanks were expressed to Sarah Hussey for her promotional work on our behalf on Twitter. Thanks were also expressed to Mike Chadwick for his continued promotion of the Branch to successive Kings College student groups. Again the use of Standing Orders for subscriptions and CPD points for meetings was emphasised. There was a subsequent discussion about a range of issues to stimulate membership, including conducting a survey of interests, the timing of our annual membership renewal and targeting late payers and past members. The Chair agreed to take these ideas forward into future committee discussions.  The report was accepted. 







Proposed:  P. Spillett  seconded: D. Martyn 
7. Election of Officers and Branch Committee

The following nominations for 2019 were approved and elected unanimously:

President
   R. Bailey 



Proposed: I. Watson  seconded: D. Martyn
Vice President     P.Spillett



Proposed:  S.Hussey, seconded: J. Domaniewski
Chairman
   B.Knights



Proposed:  I.Watson,  seconded: M. Robson 
The Vice Chairman and following Officers were elected en bloc:

Vice Chairman
   Dr J.Domaniewski

Secretary
   S. Colclough




Treasurer
   M. Robson 




Meetings Sec.
   M.Chadwick 



Proposed:  I.Watson, seconded: D. Martyn



Membership Sec. R. Pearson has resigned. The only nomination received was from Sarah Hussey.

Membership Sec. S.Hussey   



Proposed:   P. Spillett  seconded: J. Domaniewski
The following Committee Members were elected en bloc:

T.Ferry, E.Barton, J.Cresswell, D.Martyn, D.Fraser, M. Hill, R. Pearson, M. Hill, M.Hart, M.Hamilton. 


Proposed: P.Spillett, seconded: D. Martyn
V. Gravestock was elected as a new nominee:

Proposed: D.Martyn, seconded : M.Robson
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8. Branch Programme 2019 

The Secretary announced the dates for 2019 - Wed 6th February; Wed 6th March; Wed 10th April; Thursday October 3rd (Annual Sherry Evening); Wed 6th November; Thursday 5th December (Annual General Meeting).  All meetings will be held at Bush House, Kings College, Aldwych. 
Potential talks include  - 

· Matt Doggett on underwater filming of black bream nests

· Case studies of sustainable marine management and integrated coastal zone management. 

· Dennis Ensing on biogeography of fishes (based in Ireland)

· Shaun Leonard on work done by the Wild Trout Trust
· Beavers and rewilding
· Kat Bruce of Nature Metrics and DNA-based WFD monitoring.
Suggestions from the floor included Marine Protected Areas, a joint meeting with the CIWEM coastal group, seafood biosecurity and safety and catchment partnerships for floods and fish.  
9. Other Branch Activities.
Old favourites such as Billingsgate Fish Market, NHM ‘pickled exhibits’ and Thames foreshore archaeology were in plan. Other possibilities included a River Crane enhancements tour and educational boat trips on the Thames estuary.  Further foreshore education days were also in plan for September.  
10.  Membership Subscriptions for 2018
Branch subscriptions would be held at the 2017 levels (now maintained for 9 years). Branch meetings and visits would be restricted to IFM Members, Friends of the London Branch and Student and Club Branch members, with appropriate subscriptions or payment required from anyone on first attendance.  

Proposed:  P. Spillett seconded: I.Watson
11.  Any Other Business

 P. Spillett noted that 2019 was the 50th Anniversary of the formation of the Institute. This would be a major theme of the 2019 Annual Conference in October in Nottingham and each branch has been urged to conduct at least one event during the year to commemorate the 50th Anniversary. This would be considered by the Committee  
The Annual General Meeting closed at 8.12 pm.
ooooooooooo0000000000000000ooooooooooo

ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE CHAIRMAN FOR 2019

During this year the Branch will have held six informative and well-attended evening meetings and arranged excellent guided visits to Billingsgate Fish Market and to explore the archaeology of the Thames South Bank foreshore. We also made a substantial contribution to the Thames Festival and Tidefest in September, providing seine netting demonstrations as part of a wider educational initiative, at Southwark and Kew. Thanks are due to all our speakers and to Barry O’Toole of Fishmongers’ Company and to Fiona Haughey (Archaeologist). 

We are trying to increase our Branch membership and urge you to renew your subscriptions if you haven’t already done so, preferably by Standing Order – and encourage others to become Members or Friends. Subscriptions have been held unchanged for a number of years, and paying now will cover you until this time next year – what a bargain! Don’t forget that attendance counts towards CPD for Chartered Environmentalists. Your views on the Branch and on next year’s programme will be sought during the AGM.

On behalf of myself and the Branch, I would like to thank all the members of the Committee for their support and hard work. The Branch deliberately chooses to have a relatively large Committee to help spread the load amongst people who already very busy, but special thanks must go to key Officers, especially to our hard-working and efficient Secretary, Steve Colclough, who also arranged and led visits and inputs to Tidefest and the Thames Festival. Thanks are also due to Matthew Robson (Treasurer), Sarah Hussey (Membership Sec)  and, of course, to our Honorary President, Roland Bailey, for his wise inputs to the Branch. Rob Pearson is resigning from the Committee and as Membership Secretary because of work pressures, so many thanks for all his hard work in the past and welcome to who has taken on the post, pending AGM elections. 

I would like to thank King’s College for the use of their facilities for meetings, arranged by Mike Chadwick. This has helped greatly in minimising costs but all ideas of how to help defray costs or offers of sponsorship are welcome.
Finally, on a more general note, Committee Officers and Members have represented the Branch at IFM Council Meetings, the Thames Estuary Partnership Fisheries Action Group and other meetings and have responded on behalf of the Branch to various consultations. We are also looking forward to hosting the IFM national Conference in 2021.

I and the Branch Committee are looking forward to a productive year for the Branch and to seeing you during 2020. 

Brian Knights, 

Chair, IFM Greater London & SE Branch



December 2019 

ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE HONORARY SECRETARY FOR 2019
As is our proud tradition, 2019 was a busy and varied one for the Branch with six evening meetings (shared between two sites at Kings College) two visits and two foreshore events, as follows;-

Feb 6th 
River Restoration: from the River Blackwater to Brazil – Carolina Pinto (Ultimos Refugios Inst, Brazil) @ Kings College London, Strand Campus, 7.30 pm.
March 5th
2019 Year of Green Action – Dom Martyn  (Environment Agency) 

@ Kings College London, Strand Campus, 7.30 pm.

April 10th  
Beaver Reintroduction in England - Graham Scholey (Environment Agency) @ Kings College London, Strand Campus, 7.30 pm.

May 2nd
Billingsgate fish market – @ Billingsgate Market, 06.00! Robert Embury & Steve Colclough.

Aug 28th 
Foreshore archaeology – Fiona Haughey, Bankside, Southwark, 6pm. 

Sep 7th 
Thames Festival - Tidal foreshore archaeology & ecology education event, including netting and fish displays at Southwark  - Steve Colclough, Paul Coulson  & Iain Turner 9am - 5pm. 

Sep 8th 
Tidefest – Tidal foreshore education event to include netting and fish displays at Strand-on-the Green -  Steve Colclough, Paul Coulson & Iain Turner 9am - 5pm.
Oct 3rd 
ANNUAL SHERRY EVENING - Catchment Partnerships – John Bryden (Thames21) & Dom Martyn (CaBa/Rivers Trust) @  Kings College, Bush House, Aldwych 7.30pm.

Nov 6th 
Impacts of Non-Native Invasive Species in the Thames: Lessons from Quagga Mussels – Dan Mills (King College London) @ Kings College, Bush House, Aldwych 6.00pm. 

Dec 5th   
Annual General Meeting –  plus 50 Years of the IFM – Peter Spillett (IFM) @ Kings College, Bush House, Aldwych 6.00pm. 

Meetings for 2020 - Provisional evening dates have now been set for 2020, these are:- 

Wed 5th February; Tues 3rd March; Wed 8th April; Thurs 8th October (Annual Sherry Evening); Wed 4th November; Thurs 3rd December (Annual General Meeting).   
Potential talks proposed by the Committee include;-

· Illicit drug and pharmaceutical residues/CSOs/Thames Estuary. Evaluation of combined sewer overflow impacts on short-term pharmaceutical and illicit drug occurrence in a heavily urbanised tidal river catchment, with Leon Barron/Kelly Munro (KCL).

· Residues in macroinvertebrates/shrimps in Suffolk, Leon Barron/Nic Bury (Uni of Suffolk)

· Temporal and spatial distribution of microplastics in the sediments of UK rural and urban lakes with a possible link to the Thames Litter Strategy with Chiara Bancone, (KCL) & Tanya Ferry (PLA).
· Invasive Species Management (understanding/preventing introductions and spread by anglers, etc) with Emily Smith (Angling Trust).
· An eel themed meeting to include –
· Eels in the Thames; from Domesday to No-Eel Brexit? Darryl Clifton-Dey (EA).
· International eel trade– why are eels trafficked? Florian Stein (SEG)

· Citizen Science Thames eel monitoring programme. Joe Pecorelli (ZSL).
· Eel screening and passes/tracking emigrating silver eels. Andy Don (EA).
· Rod licence sales in England & Wales - Guy Mawle 
· Marine Conservation Zones/Citizen Science diving– Charlotte Bolton (SeaSearch)
· The future for river restoration – Martyn James (RRC)

· Essex Native Oyster Restoration – Alison Debney (ZSL) 

· The Future of Fisheries & climate change CEH/Mark Everard 

· Work of the Wild Trout Trust – Shaun Leonard (WTT)

 Visits & Events in 2020 – Old favourites such as Billingsgate Fish Market, and the Natural History Museum ‘pickled exhibits’ and Thames Foreshore Archaeology are in plan. Other possibilities include a River Crane enhancements tour, educational boat trips on the Thames estuary and the ‘Living Thames Film’. A number of joint meetings with other interests are also under consideration. The Thames Festival and Tidefest foreshore education events will take place on 5th/6th September, 2020.  Any further suggestions for meetings and events are always welcomed.
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all our speakers, sponsors, events organizers and supporters. Thanks are also due to all my fellow Committee members and Officers. You never see all the hard work that goes on behind the scenes! 

TIMING OF EVENING MEETINGS

In order to make evening meetings more accessible to people who have travel time constraints, the start time of recent meetings has been changed from 7.30 to 6.00 pm. This experiment has been well received to date but further views will be sought at the AGM.

We look forward to seeing you all in 2020. In the meantime, on behalf of the Committee, may I wish you all a Merry Christmas and a very Happy New Year!

Steve Colclough

Honorary Secretary, IFM Greater London & SE Branch,

December 2019. 
ooooooooooo0000000000000000ooooooooooo

ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY FOR 2019

The Branch currently has a membership of 51 (including 5 Student Members), this is an improvement on 43 in 2018 and is similar to preceding years (51, 67 and 58 over the years 2017-15).  However, to maintain and improve Membership;- 
· We urge you to renew your subscriptions if you haven’t already done so, preferably by Standing Order (details of how to do this available on Application Forms and from the Membership Secretary) – and encourage others to become Members or Friends. 

· Subscriptions have been held unchanged for a number of years, and paying now will cover you until this time next year – what a bargain! 

· Don’t forget that attendance counts towards CPD for Chartered Environmentalists.

The Committee are continuing to pursue a recruitment strategy in 2020 which includes;-

· Promoting Branch Membership to London universities, ecological and environmental consultancies and  water companies

· Maintaining contact with student members after they graduate

· Seeking links with other appropriate organisations and avoiding clashes of dates 

· Coordinating support from national IFM, e.g. cross-checking with  regional Membership lists 

· Utilising social media further via enhancing the use of LinkedIn personal accounts for communication and advertising events and updating the Branch Facebook and Twitter (Twitter membership is currently 668). The Branch Mailchimp list comprises 335 addresses
Maternity cover: SH is willing to stay on as Membership Secretary and to coordinate membership and social media, but will not be able to attend meetings for at least the first half of 2020 and thus VOLUNTEER(S) ARE NEEDED TO COLLECT LISTS, SUBS, ETC AT MEETINGS. 

Sarah Hussey

Membership Secretary, IFM Greater London & SE Branch,

December 2019. 

ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE TREASURER FOR 2019

FOR PERIOD 1ST JANUARY 2018 TO 31ST DECEMBER 2019

The income and expenditure balance sheet for the above period is attached (page 8)  

Income over the reporting period is reported as £856, with a reported expenditure of £672.  An excess in expenditure over income of £184.29 is currently recorded.

Major income streams included:
£330- Members, Friends & Concession fees








£345- Sherry Evening fees






£180- Sherry Evening Sponsorship
Interest on the Scottish Widows savings account remains very low at £1.25.

Outgoings for 2019 included the costs associated with hosting the Annual Sherry Evening at KCL- £525.40, and committee, speaker and visit expenses of £147.

The Branch’s current funds remain healthy at £18,146.64 and the excess of expenditure over income of £184.29 represents an increase on the 2018 closing balance of £17,962.35.

The status of Branch funds is due to be reviewed by the Committee in early 2020.

Matt Robson

Treasurer








December 2019
ooooooooooo0000000000000000ooooooooooo

ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND BRANCH COMMITTEE 2019

CURRENT OFFICERS & MEMBERS 2019
Officers 


Roland Bailey (President)


Independent 


Peter Spillett (Vice-President)


Independent 


Brian Knights (Chair)



Independent 

Jerry Domaniewski (Vice Chair)


Independent

Steve Colclough (Honorary Secretary)

Independent 

Matthew Robson (Treasurer)


Jacobs 


Mike Chadwick (Meetings Sec)


King’s College London   

 Sarah Hussey (Membership Secretary)

Ricardo Energy & Env 

Members 

Emma Barton




RYA


Jerry Cresswell




Independent

Tanya Ferry 




PLA

David Fraser 




CEH (Chair, WTT Trustees)

Vicki Gravestock



EA

Matt Hart




Water Research Centre

Mike Hill




Thomson Ecology
Dominic Martyn  



Environment Agency/Rivers Trust

Heidi Stone




EA

Andrew Weatherly



EA

New nominations
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INCOME & EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT 2019- DRAFT

FOR PERIOD 1ST JANUARY 2019 TO DEC 31ST DECEMBER 2019

EXPENDITURE INCOME

Committee expenses 146.96 £            Members, Friends, Concessions & Events 330.00 £            

Sherry Evening costs 525.40 £            Sherry Evening charges 345.00 £            

Sherry Evening sponsorship 180.40 £            

Scottish Widows Acc Interest 1.25 £                

Total 672.36 £            856.65 £            

Excess of income

over expenditure 184.29 £           

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 1ST JANUARY 2020

Brought forward 17,962.35 £        Current Account 1,473.05 £         

Add excess of  Scottish Widows Treasury Account 16,673.59 £        

expenditure over

income 184.29 £           

Balance 18,146.64 £        18,146.64 £        
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